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	Report to Cabinet Member for Children, Young People and Schools
Report submitted by: Head of Asset Management
Date: 12 May 2016

[bookmark: OLE_LINK4][bookmark: OLE_LINK1][bookmark: OLE_LINK2]Title of Report: Proposal to Expand St George's CE Primary School, Chorley (Final Report)

Brief Description:  

On 4 November 2015 approval was granted by the Cabinet Member for Children, Young People and Schools to proceed with a programme of capital improvement/expansion projects in maintained schools, including the provision of additional places to regularise admission numbers and addressing suitability issues as identified by Ofsted, to be funded from the Schools Single Capital Pot, in a report entitled "Capital Strategy for Schools 2015/16 to 2017/18".

One of the projects included in this programme is the proposal to allow a permanent increase in Reception intakes from 35 to 45 places at St George's CE Primary School in Chorley from September 2017. 

Between 8 March 2016 and 5 April 2016 a formal consultation was carried out on the proposed expansion of the school, through the publication of a statutory public notice.  

Under the statutory school expansion process, a decision should now be taken about the proposal. If the authority fails to decide the proposal within two months from the end of the representation period, the proposal and any representations about the proposals must be passed to the schools adjudicator for decision.

This is deemed to be a Key Decision and the provisions of Standing Order No 25 have been complied with. 

Recommendation:

The Cabinet Member for Children, Young People and Schools is recommended to approve the recommendation as set out in the full report.

The full report is not available for publication as it contains exempt information as defined in Paragraph 3 of Part 1 of Schedule 12A to the Local Government Act 1972. The report contains information which is likely to reveal the identity of an individual. It is considered that in all the circumstances of the case the public interest in maintaining the exemption outweighs the public interest in disclosing the information.

Officer contact: 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Jane Johnson (01772) 534374, Legal and Democratic Services
jane.johnson@lancashire.gov.uk



	[image: A4 65MM]




image1.jpeg
Lancashire
County ‘@e"‘@.
Council }g}:’)




